
From: Hamm, Steven <shamm@ethics.sc.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov
CC: Franklin, AmiAmi@ethics.sc.gov

Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov
Date: 11/17/2017 5:33:20 PM

Subject: RE: Question regarding the use of images of the Lieutenant Governor's Office

Catherine
 
I will be happy to speak with you and Danny but Monday is not a good day for me to schedule anything else. I am 
speaking at a CLE in Camden Monday morning and I already have meetings scheduled all afternoon. I would be happy 
to talk sometime on Tuesday if that will work for you. Let me know when you might be able to talk on Tuesday.
 
Best wishes,
 
Steve
 
Steven W. Hamm
Interim Executive Director
State Ethics Commission
(803) 253-4192
 
From: Catherine McNicoll [mailto:CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Friday, November 17, 2017 5:27 PM
 
To: Hamm, Steven
 
Cc: Franklin, Ami; Danny Varat
 
Subject: Question regarding the use of images of the Lieutenant Governor's Office
 
Good Evening Director Hamm,
 
Would you be able to speak with Danny and I on Monday on the phone to discuss a question we have about use of 
images of the Lieutenant Governor’s Office. I am unavailable from 9-10am and 11:30am-3pm other than those times I 
believe we could make any time work. Thank you.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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